T 79 Wellington St. W., 30th Floor
O RY S Box 270, TD South Tower

LLP Toronto, Ontario M5K 1N2 Canada
P. 416.865.0040 | F. 416.865.7380

www.torys.com

December 4, 2014

RESS, EMAIL, COURIER

Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319

27th Floor

2300 Yonge Street
Toronto ON M4P 1E4

Attention: Ms. K. Walli, Board Secretary
Dear Ms. Walli:
Re: EB-2014-0337 — Motion to Review and Vary Decision and Order

We are counsel to East Durham Wind LP (“East Durham”) in the above noted proceeding. On
December 2, 2014, legal counsel to the Municipality of West Grey provided us with a letter (a
copy of which is enclosed) expressing the Municipality’s acceptance of the distribution system
location modifications that East Durham had proposed in its November 12, 2014 filing with the
Board (the “Location Modifications”).

Given this consensus, and given that the Municipality is the sole owner of the road allowances in
which the distribution system (as modified) will be located, we respectfully request that the
Board grant the Location Modifications and discontinue the proceeding, given that section 1(b)
of the Board’s December 23, 2013 Revised Decision and Order in EB-2013-0233 states the
distribution shall be located 1-4 metres from the abutting property line unless otherwise agreed
to between East Durham and the Municipality.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to
contact me.

Yours truly,

Tyson Dyck

Tel 416.865.8136
Fax 416.865.7380
tdyck@torys.com

cc: N. Geneau, NextEra
A. Pinnock, NextEra
E. Veldboom, Russell, Christie LLP
K. Gould, West Grey
S. Parkin

Enclosure
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Russell, Christie, LLP

Barristers & Solicitors

505 Memorial Avenue Douglas S. Christie, B.A., LL.B.
P.O.Box 158 Michael M. Miller, B.Sc. in Comm., LL.B
QOrillia, Ontario, L3V 6J3 William S. Koughan, LL.B..
Telephone: (705) 325-1326 Edward B. Veldboom, MSc. PlL. LL.B.
Facsimile: (705) 327-1811 Michael F. Sirdevan, B.A. (Hons), LL.B.
Email: remkw@russellchristie.com Jennifer E. Biggar, B.A., (Hons), ].D.

W.D. (Rusty) Russell, Q.C., Retired

December 2, 2014

Tyson Dyck

Torys LLP

79 Wellington Street West, 30th Floor
Box 270, TD Centre

Toronto, ON M5K 1N2

Sent by email to tdyck@torys.com

Dear Mr. Dyck,

Re: EastDurham Wind, LP - Collection Line Route Modifications and Request for
Ontario Energy Board to Initiate a Motion for Reviw and Vary Revised Decision
and Order in EB-2012-0233

As discussed during our most recent telephone call yesterday, we are advised that the
Municipality has now completed its review (in detail) of the materials originally provided
by Mr Rickel in October. It has also had an opportunity to review the Request you filed
with the Board.

The Municipality is not opposed to the modifications to the location of the collection lines
proposed in your materials, which modifications it understands to be identified on the
accompanying maps as:

1. Additional Collection Corridor - Blue Cross Hatching; and
2. Revised Collection Corridor - Red Cross Hatching.

We understand that, based upon the Municipality’s acceptance of the above noted
changes to the location of the collection lines, pursuit of a revised Order will not be required
and that you will withdraw the application.

We trust this is satisfactory.

Sincerely,

..::E——-::—’ ——

s

Edward B. Veldboom

(electronically signed)



